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Hi All,  

 

I wanted to take a moment and thank all of you that showed up at the 

last few business meetings to voice your concerns on the bylaws up-

dates. As I stated at the meeting, these updates were a long process, 

but definitely necessary. Both of the changes passed with a majority 

vote. As you may have seen, we updated the definitions of types of 

memberships and updated the wording concerning officer positions.   

 

On another note, we are looking for a volunteer for the Puppy Socializa-

tion class. Our regular instructors typically take off the winter session, and 

we are in need of a replacement. The class runs from 6 - 6:45 p.m. on 

Thursday evenings. If you are interested, please let Cheryl or Cody 

Sulewski know.   

 

Lastly, don't forget about our Holiday party. It is December 2nd and 

starts at 5:30 p.m. Come happy and hungry!   

 

Happy Holidays,   

Jerry 
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A Note from the Outreach Coordinator 
Ronda Bermke  Å  bermke@centurytel.net 

 

The winter months tend to be quite busy for the Outreach group as 

we visit all the local colleges! Watch the Paw Print next month for all 

of our òdoingsó. 

 

Thank you to the following for visiting with the youth at the East Side 

YMCA:  

 
David and Shirley Ness with Golden Retriever òNicoleó 

Dan Vermeulen with Golden Retriever òChloeó 

Mary Scott & Carol Liebl with Standard Poodles òCashó and òSaraó 

Carly VanLanen with Rottweiler òDeaconó 

Mary Jones with Irish Wolfhound òHadrianó 

 
 

Rfw~ ɧOnqqɨ Pzqh ~p tk Xnxyjw Gf~ 
~ Standard Poodles ~ 

 

Welcome to PKC! 



PKC Outstanding Volunteer  
of the Year Award 

 

Itās that time again to nominate a PKC member 
for the Outstanding Volunteer of the Year 
Award! Please submit the name of a member 
you feel is deserving of this award to Lynn 
(desjardin.lynn@gmail.com). Donāt have email? 
You can leave a note in Lynnās mailbox in the 
office at the Club. 

 

The PKC Board will vote on the nominees in December and the award will be pre-
sented to the winner in the Spring of 2020. Please remember all nominees need 
to be members of Packerland Kennel Club. Look for order forms at the Club.       
                                               

                                              
Thank you! 

A blast  
from  

the past...  



          Youõre Invited! 
                Packerland Kennel Club  

               cordially invites you to join us  

                  for the 2019 Holiday Party!  

                                         Monday, December 2  

      5:30 p.m.  
with the December Business Meeting to 

follow at 7 p.m.  
 

Assorted subs, soda & water provided.  

Please bring your favorite holiday  

cookies & desserts to share.  
 
 

Donõt miss the fun! 


